
Christmas Party 
Monday, December 8. 

See more information 

on page 3. 
 

Don’t forget to bring: 
Filled stocking 

Canned goods for 
Merced County Food 

Bank 

Potluck dish 
 

Happy Stitchers  
Sat., November 22 

Sat., December 13 

Hello,  Quilters 

Gateway Quilters Guild 

November-December 2014 

Threads That Bind 
Issue No. 11 

 I hope everyone is doing well. 
 
Did you enjoy our speaker/teacher Sherry Werum as much as I did?  She is a 
real history buff.  She knows so much about the past.  Sherry and her husband 
have done a lot of traveling and she has learned many things about the differ-
ent countries and places they have visited.  Her quilts were amazing works of 
art depicting the many places they have been.  Sherry has many talents to 
teach quilters. 
 
Once again, there will not be a monthly meeting in November.  We wish all of 
you and your families a wonderful and healthy Thanksgiving.  This is one of my 
most favorite family gatherings of the year.  I love the smell of the turkey 
cooking in the oven, the baking pies, and all the hustle and bustle to prepare a 
delicious Thanksgiving dinner.  We work hard to prepare and before you know 
it, it is over.  But that is okay because we can have turkey sandwiches the next 
day.  The best! 
 
If you do not have somewhere to go for Thanksgiving dinner, you are more 
than welcome to come to my house.  We will have dinner about one in the af-
ternoon that day.  I would hope everyone has somewhere or someone to spend 
this day with.  If you know someone who will be alone, invite them over.  If you 
would like to come to my house, please call me and I will even pick you up if 
you do not have transportation.  After all, our quilting group to me is one big 
wonderful talented family. 
 
Okay, just so you know, I am one of those crazy Black Friday Shoppers!  I love 
getting out there and mingling with all those people hunting for the right gift 
and the right price.  I will admit I have slowed down a bit and don’t wait in 
line as long as I used to.  I wait until the end of the line gets close to the doors 
and then I go for it.  My partners in this sporting event are my friend, Linda 
Packnit, and my daughter Kimberly.  We stop for breakfast about 7 or 8, 
count our goods and then hit it again.  Really, it is fun and fun watching other 
people too.  So once again this year we will be out there about 4 or 5 in the 
morning.  Yay! 
 
I think it would be great if we, once again, donate some canned foods or non-
perishable food items to the Merced County Food Bank.  There are many peo-
ple who do not have enough food to feed their families.  This has been a really 
bad few years, with the drought and so many people out of work.  If you can, 
please bring these items to the December 8th Christmas Party.  Any donation 
will be much appreciated.  I had planned to talk about this at the last meet-
ing, but forgot to bring it up.  Thank you so much in advance! 
  
         (continued on page 2) 
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Estate Sale 
A quilt-in-progress based on a McKenna Ryan pattern about zoo animals was inad-

vertently sold at the recent estate sale of quilting items owned by Lois Olson.  Lois’ 
daughter, Sally, wants very much to have the project returned and will reimburse the 

purchaser.  Please contact Sally at 756-2823 if you bought this item.  Thank you! 

 

 

Let the Sunshine In 
If you know a guild member who could use a note of cheer, a get well 
wish, or has an occasion to celebrate, contact Jeanne Kimball, our 
Sunshine Chairman, at 358-4250, and she will send a card with our 
good wishes. 

Hello, Quilters (continued from page 1) 
 
Phyllis Boyle will be forming the nominating committee soon.  We are in need of a 
Vice President, Program Chair, Membership Chair and Information Services Chair.  I 
believe all the other positions are in their first year and will stay for a second year.  
Most all positions are two years, but that does not have to be.  You can serve only 
one year if you so desire.  If you are interested in one of these positions, please con-
tact Phyllis. The Nominating Committee will meet in January. 
 
Sew, everyone stay happy and healthy.  Keep sewing and creating.  And, like Lori 
said, “put a sleeve on it”. 
 
Hope to see everyone at the December Christmas Potluck. 
 
           Louise 
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Spirited Quilt Design 
An article appeared recently in the San Jose Mercury News, written by Kathryn Loosli Pritchett, about cur-
rent exhibits at the San Jose Museum of Quilts.  The museum is located at 510 South First Street, San Jose. 
 
The first show is Antique Ohio Amish Quilts from the Darwin D. Bearley Collection.  On display are more 
than 40 bed, crib and doll quilts.  According to the article, “Many of the quilts—acquired by dealer Darwin 
Bearley in the early 1970s and ‘80s directly from the makers or their families—have never been exhibited in 
this country.” 
 
The second exhibit is Amish:  The Modern Muse.  This display “presents work 
by members of three Bay Area guilds devoted to the ‘modern’ quilt aesthetic.  A 
juried show featuring 20 pieces, it explores how young quilters—many of whom 
learned to sew by watching YouTube videos—incorporate some of the design 
principles introduced by their Amish counterparts, though in unexpected 
ways.” 
 
The entire article can be accessed here: 
http://www.mercurynews.com/home-garden/ci_26916589/antique-amish-quilts
-inspire-todays-fabric-artists 
 
The quilt shown at the right is in the Darwin D. Bearley collection and is one of 
the quilts hung in the show.  Log cabin quilt made c. 1914 in Ohio. 

Programs 

 
December 8:   Christmas Party at the Health Department Auditorium 

Please bring your stocking(s) filled with goodies for the underprivileged.  If you are still in need of the 

pattern for the stocking, contact me. 

 

Potluck dish suggestions:  A-J    dessert 

                                    K-S   main dish 

                                    T - Z  side dish or salad 

Guild will provide drinks  

 

Building will be open after 5 pm for those who need to come early to set up and decorate a table.  

Pot luck will begin at 6:30 pm; entertainment scheduled for 7:30 pm.  Drawings for Opportunity 

Quilt, quilting services by Anne Tressler, and door prize to follow. 

 

January 19th  

Ever wonder about the design and production process of Bali fabrics?  Robyn Green, representa-

tive of Hoffman Fabrics, will give an inside peek of the very latest line of all the Hoffman Bali fabrics 

as well as their line of prints.  Question & Answer period is welcomed. 

 

A Challenge for 2015  

To help us get our UFO's finished and out of the cupboard, you might want to participate in a new, 

optional challenge.  To do so, make a list of up to 10 UFO's you want to complete.  Each month the 

challenge leader will draw a number and that's the project you will target for completion by the 

following month.   (Shhhhhh.  If you want to switch projects, no one will ever know unless you tell.)  

       

             Janetta 
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Board Members for 2015 
January is just around the corner.  This is the time we need to find officers for our board.  First of all, I 
need two members to help me recruit new officers.  I know this is a job that we don’t like to do, but some-
one needs to.  Let me know if you are interested in helping with this.   
 
We are looking for members to serve as Vice-President, Membership Chair, Information Services Chair, and 
Program Chair.   
 
So, what does a board member have to do?  We do hold at least ten board meetings a year on the Monday 
prior to the guild meeting.  They last about 1½ hours and we have dessert and visiting after adjournment.   
 
Here is a brief description of the positions that are open.  You can also look in the membership book for 
more detail.   
 
The Vice-President duties are assisting the President, organizing a committee for the fair booth (should 
there be an interest) and the decorating of the guild Christmas tree for the Courthouse.   Of course, after 
the term is finished, the VP will take over the President position.  Oh no, that is what I am going to do next 
year!  I know I will have a lot of support with our members to help me.   
 
The Membership Chair duties:  membership enrollment, the greeter, membership book, Sunshine Person, 
and the library.  I hope I didn’t forget anything.  This can be a co-chair position.  Visit with Dwight and 
Mary Jane House if you think you are interested in doing this.   
 
Information Services Chair is in charge of the guild’s website and Facebook page, and—most important—
the newsletter.  Visit with Priscilla Hise and Carol Berry if this is an area that interests you.   
 
Program Chair sets up the programs, trips and parties for the guild.  They also go to “Meet the Teacher” 
and preview the different speakers.  This also can be a co-chair position.  One day I hope to do this 
one.  Visit with Janetta Gibson to see if you are interested in this guild position.   
 
Did I mention that we have dessert after the board meetings?  Hope to hear from two guild members to 
help with the nominating committee, and give me a call if you are interested in filling one of the board po-
sitions. 
              Phyllis Boyle 

Quilt Show 2015 
Can you believe the quilt show is less than 11 months away?   It's not too early to be thinking of what you 
want to enter.   Add those sleeves now and it won't be one more thing to do at the last minute.  
  

We are also hearing from people who plan on making things to sell at the show.   The guild will take a per-
centage of the proceeds and will tack on the taxes so you don't have to worry about it.   What creative things 
do you do which someone would love to buy right before next year's holi-
days?  Please call us and let us know what you have in mind.  We want to 
start getting this planned and need to figure space requirements, etc., for this 
new feature. 
 
We are also looking for people for the different committees.  We have some 
of our chairs, but there are many more opportunities for you to help.  You get 
a whole new perspective as a volunteer and it's very rewarding to be part of 
this wonderful show. 
 

We are looking for ideas, too.   Please call us with questions or suggestions. 
  

           Dorothy Kielty and Lori Nelson 
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Quilters Embrace Update—November/December 2014 
Happy Holidays!!! 

 

Another year comes to a close and we are again on schedule to meet our projections for 2014, thanks to 

your participation in Quilters Embrace.  Thank you all for caring about our community and our future.  

 

At the September guild meeting we announced our upcoming resignation from Quilters Embrace.  We will 

be ending an 8-year commitment in March of 2016.  We are now looking for someone(s) to mentor over 

the next year and a half.  We realize that we may be a tough act to follow, but please know that you can 

make this charity group your own since the community is appreciative of anything we can do.  If interest-

ed, please contact us and we can discuss the program further. 

 

For our incentive program, a new basket was unveiled at the September guild meeting.  Items were do-

nated from a variety of guild members.  Thank you.  The drawing for this basket will be done at the De-

cember Christmas party. 

 

Going forward, tickets will be given for any of the following: 

A finished quilt, a quilt top (either 40” x 50” or 54” x 70”- this makes the best use of our batting), a fin-

ished quilt kit returned, a flannel receiving blanket or long-arm quilting services.  Donations of fabric will 

NO LONGER be considered for participation since the focus is on finishing.  Raffle tickets will be given for 

each donation.  Tickets will not be held over from the previous quarter. 

 

Again, for those of you who find it challenging to find the time to complete a quilt kit, flannel receiving 

blankets would also be appreciated. We donate these at Christmas time to both Mercy Hospital and the 

Health Department.  Each donation will generate a ticket for a chance to win the basket.  

 

            Happy New Year. 

            Kimberly and Virginia 

Quilt Exhibit in Los Angeles, CA - LA County Museum of Art,  

Sept. 13 to Jan. 4, 2015 - LACMA Exhibit of Big Quilts in Small Sizes:  Children's Historical Bedcovers 
Ten children's quilts chosen from the museum's collection. 

5905 Wilshire Blvd, Los Angeles, CA 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 11 am-5 pm, Friday 11 am-8 pm, Saturday, Sunday: 10 am-7 pm  

Adults $15, Seniors $10 
 

Quilt Exhibit - in Orange County, CA 
November 15- Feb 15, 2015; Quilt Exhibit at The Muzeo Museum 

"American Quilts in the Modern Age, 1870-1940"; the 25 quilts in this exhibit unfold the stories of more than 

seven decades from across the country.   

$10 Admission.  Tuesday - Sunday:  10 am to 5 pm  

Muzeo is located at 241 S. Anaheim Blvd. in Anaheim, CA  (near Disneyland!) 
http://www.muzeo.org/home.php 

 
Pajaro Valley Quilt Association Quilt Show & Auction  
"The Way We Were" 

February 21-22, 2015 

Santa Cruz County Fairgrounds, 

2601 East Lake Avenue,  Watsonville, CA 95076 

Go to www.lacma.org for more information. 

More information:  http://pvqa.org/pvqa-quilt-show-2/ 



December 

Priscilla Hise December 2   

Lora Wheeler December 6 

Paula Gleason December 10 

Mary Jane House December 14 

Theresa McIntire December 14 

Susie Dowhaniak December 16 

Mabel Willmon December 17 

Carol Berry December 18  

Sherry Boyer December 18 

Brad Pitt December 18 

Steven Spielberg December 18 

Jeanne Kimball December 27 

Vicki Eisenhart December 28 

Rhoda Williams December 31 

 

January 

Beth Clark January 7 

Kathy Kerber January 8 

Dale Wagner January 18 

Kimberly Sterry-Farnham January 20 

Carol Hamm January 20 

DECEMBER AND JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS 
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OPPORTUNITY QUILT 
Drawing for the opportunity quilt, shown below, will be done at the guild Christmas party on 

December 8.  Please have your ticket stubs submitted to me by that date.  Thank you! 

 

              Regards…Joan Pinto Rodriguez. 

Gateway Quilters Guild 
2014 Opportunity Quilt 
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Interest Groups 
Happy Stitchers  

For more information, contact Joan Rodriguez at 209 -777 -4227.  
Handquilting  

Contact Membership Coordinator for information about this group . 
Beginnerõs Quilting 

Contact Susan Hammon at 209 -723 -0626.  
Needleturners  

If you are tired of considering Applique to be  the "A" word and would like 

to learn  beginning needleturn  hand applique,  call Karen Mous at 209 -756 -3001.  

 

Shown below are the Happy Stitchers free Sew Days.  
Open to everyone.  Come join us.      ~ Joan Rodriguez 

2014 HAPPY STITCHERS FREE SEW DAYS 

 SATURDAY 

Nov 22, 2014 

Dec 13, 2014 Gateway Quilters Guild 

9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Public Health Dept. Auditorium   

or Classroom when Guild  

Workshops coincide 

Bring your UFO’s and a favorite 

potluck dish. Call Joan Rodriguez 

@ 209-777-4227 for more info. 

Mmmm, p
umpkin!  

Pumpkin anything!!
 

Membership 
Welcome to our new member, Lupe Ibarra.  Membership count is up to 82.  Thank you, Sara and 
Brittany, for helping out at the guild meeting!       
 
            Dwight and Mary Jane House 



Classifieds  

Gateway Quilters Guild  
PO Box 3793  
Merced, CA 95340  

Email:  newsletter@gatewayquiltersguild.org 

  

 

  

  


